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The American Historical So-
ciety of Germans from Rus-
sia is an international organi-
zation dedicated to the dis-
covery, collection, preserva-
tion, and the dissemination of 
information related to the his-
tory, cultural heritage, and ge-
nealogy of Germanic settlers 
in the Russian Empire and 
their descendants. 

The Chronicle Unserer 
Leute (Chronicle of Our 
People) is published bi-
monthly by the Oregon Chap-
ter of AHSGR.  All content is 
copyright of the Oregon Chap-
ter or the original copyright 
owners. 
 
Oregon Chapter website 
With the newsletter: http://  
www.ahsgroregon.com 
 
Germans from Russia in  
Portland website: http://  
www.volgagermans.net/ 
Portland 
The Center For Volga German 
Studies - Concordia 
http://cvgs.cuportland.edu 
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       President’s Message 
     Dr. Brent Mai started the Chapter’s 
year at our January meeting with a 
wonderful demonstration of the CVGS 
website.  The presentation was made 
in the classroom adjoining the CVGS 
Rooms in the Concordia University 
Library.  The facility is equipped with 
the latest audio-visual technology so 
Brent was able to display his presenta-
tion on a very large electronic white 
board. Members with computers 
should visit the CVGS website at 
       http://cvgs.cu-portland.edu/ 
to see the array of information availa-
ble.  Steve Schreiber, Sherry Stahl, 
Brent and others are to be congratu-
lated for their dedication in sharing 
their knowledge and skills in building 
this site. 
      We were all very disappointed in 
the cancellation of our Christmas pro-
gram again this year.  This is the 
second consecutive year the weather 
has been an obstacle.  We thank 
Joanne Hummel and all the families 
and participants who had prepared to 
participate in the Christmas program.  
We can only hope 2010 will provide 
another opportunity.     
       We have received a significant 
amount of material for the newsletter. 
Two letters received by our president 
are included.  Member Trudy Williams 
shares her Lichtenwald heritage.  
Thank you Trudy.  Member Don Walter 
in Spokane Washington shares his ap-
preciation. Thank you Don. 

 

 Some readers have questioned the wis-
dom of printing Hugh Lichtenwald’s 
translations of “Die Welt-Post” articles 
from the 1920’s and 30’s.  A letter by 
Tim Kloberdanz is included in this issue 
which illustrates the enormous value of 
Hugh’s work.  Thank you Tim for articu-
lating your appreciation and thank you 
Hugh for your tireless work. 
      I want to thank Mary Burbank for 
stepping up to become our new Chapter 
Secretary.  Please give Mary a big hug 
when you see her. 
     Jene Goldhammer and Shirley Hurrell 
continue to meet on Tuesdays to help 
organize the Library.  All are welcome to 
come and join in on the fun. 
     Our Special Feature this month is the 
calendar of events for 2010.  Please re-
view it at your convenience and try to 
join us often. All are welcome. 
      Come and share in the planning for 
our Chapter’s Hosting of the Council of 
Northwest Chapters. The Council will be 
meeting here at the CVGS in April. Please 
read page 13.  Let me or Jean Roth know 
if you need a registration package for  
hotels and meals.  Reserve Saturday April 
24th for a Day at the CVGS. 

 
NEWS FLASH 

     Our Zion Congregational Church 
Structure at NE 7th and Fremont in Por-
tand is undergoing a restoration 
/refurbishment. Stay tuned for more in-
formation. 
 
    Our good friend Sigrid Weidenweber’s 
trilogy, “The Volga Flows Forever” con-
tinues to generate a continuous stream   
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of compliments from the many readers who have purchased the three volumes. Many of you purchased these books 
for Christmas presents.  Sigrid dedicated many years of her life and significant personal resources to make this re-
markable contribution of historical fiction tell a very personal version of our ethnic heritage.   

 
Please use the enclosed form (on page 10) to purchase your very own volumes for your family library 

and your children’s libraries.  Sigrid has designated our Center for Volga German Studies to be the reci-
pient of all proceeds from the sales of these books. 

 
Thank you Sigrid for your outstanding contribution and friendship. 

 
Don’t forget to send your membership dues to Lois Klaus.  A renewal form is 
enclosed on page 9. 
 
Ed Wagner, President 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Come to the Meeting on February 21, 2010. 
Please join us Sunday for coffee & cookies 

 
Installation of officers (at last) 
 and a wonderful program on  

“Portland and The Volga Relief Society”  
by Dr. Brent Mai.   

 
Hope to see you there. 
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*Upcoming Events* 
 

February 
Feb 6, 2010 10:00 am – 12:00 noon            AHSGR Board Meeting   
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome 
  
Feb 21, 2010 2:30 pm – 4:00 pm  AHSGR Monthly Meeting (Coffee & Cookies) 
Sunday    Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome 
  

March 
Mar 6, 2010 10:00 am – 12:00 noon  AHSGR Board Meeting   
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome 
  
Mar 27, 2010 1:00 pm – 3:30 pm  AHSGR Monthly Members Meeting (Potluck Lunch) 
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome  

 
 April 

Apr 3, 2010 10:00 am – 12:00 noon  AHSGR Board Meeting   
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome 

 
  A Special Regional Gathering 

Apr 23, 24 ,25  See enclosed materials  CNC (Council of Northwest Chapters of AHSGR)  
2010  on page 13   meeting at Concordia University CVGS Center. 

 
May 

May 1, 2010 10:00 am – 12:00 noon  AHSGR Board Meeting   
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome 
  
May 15, 2010 1:00 pm – 3:30 pm  AHSGR Monthly Members Meeting (Potluck Lunch) 
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome  
 
May 16, 2010     Mother’s Day  
Sunday 

June 
Jun 5, 2010 10:00 am – 12:00 noon  AHSGR Board Meeting   
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome 
  
Jun 13, 2010 2:30 pm – 4:00 pm  AHSGR Monthly Meeting (Coffee & Cookies) 
Sunday    Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome  
 
June 20, 2010     Father’s Day  
Sunday 
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July 
    No Meetings, Summer Picnic Meeting to be announced later. 

August 
Aug 1-8, 2010 AHSGR International Convention of Germans from Russia to be held in Lincoln, Neb.  

 
September 

Sep 4, 2010 10:00 am – 12:00 noon  AHSGR Board Meeting   
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome 
  
Sep 26, 2010   2:30 pm – 4:00 pm  AHSGR Monthly Meeting (Coffee & Cookies) 
Sunday    Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome  

 
October 

Oct 2, 2010 10:00 am – 12:00 noon  AHSGR Board Meeting   
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome 
  
Oct 16, 2010  1:00 pm –  3:30 pm  AHSGR Monthly Members Meeting (Potluck Lunch) 
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome  

 
November 

Nov 6, 2010 10:00 am – 12:00 noon  AHSGR Board Meeting   
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome 
  
Nov 21, 2010   2:30 pm – 4:00 pm  AHSGR Monthly Meeting (Coffee & Cookies) 
Sunday    Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome 
  

December 
Dec 4, 2010 10:00 am – 12:00 noon  AHSGR Board Meeting   
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are   
 

 December Program to be announced 
 
 

The CVGS library will be open on the 4th Saturday of each month from  
10:00am – 1:00pm 

and 
On Each Tuesday from 9:00 am – 3:00 pm for Family Research 

 
For other times please call Bob Thorn during the day at 503-978-4466 
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Letters from our readers 
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This letter was received by your newsletter editor last week from Willis M. Krieger 
 

 
A Most Unusual Discovery 

 
 Genealogy, what a wonderful hobby!  Through the years, each discovery has added to my 
research.  I was so excited to have my Dad’s paternal line Grün (Green) and his maternal line 
Trüber (Treber) back to the settlement of Norka, Russia. 
 
 However my latest discovery has been something I never imagined would ever happen.  I 
mailed the information from the top of the Grün Pleve chart to a lady in Germany.  She found the 
village where the Grün settlers were born.  Forty church records consisting of birth, baptismal, 
marriage, death and burial were included. These records sometimes also described their occupation 
and position in the church.  It took me a long time to study and organize all this wonderful infor-
mation going back to 1667 for both husband and wife. 
 
 One day as I was looking at the baptismal record of the first child of Johann Caspar and 
Gertrude Elisabeth Grün, I noticed a Trüber baby born 5 Aug 1764, one week before the Grün ba-
by.  I quickly checked my Trüber chart and discovered that the parents matched.  So now, thanks to 
the lady in Germany, I have the Trüber lineage back into Germany also!  I guess the only way to 
top this most unusual event would have been if both babies were born and baptized on the same 
day instead of one week apart! 
 
 The German villages are Wolf and Dudenrod which were located a short distance NW of 
Büdingen.  Why two villages?  The earliest records are from Wolf.  The father of Johann Caspar 
Grün was a master tailor in Wolf, also had a major part in building the church (Kirchenbaumeist-
er).  When Johann Caspar married, he moved to Dudenrod where he became the master tailor, a 
trade he learned from his father. 
 
 Another interesting discovery: the baby was always named after the godparents, a tradition 
brought to Norka by the immigrants from Germany. 
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IF YOU HAVE NOT PAID YOUR DUES PLEASE SEND THEM TO LOIS KLAUS NOW. 

LOIS NEEDS TO COMPLETE THE MEMBERSHIP REPORT FOR NATIONAL.
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In Loving Memory 
 

 
 
 

Thank you Lois Klaus & Sha Spady for sharing these remembrances.
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 Chapter Pictures 

 
         General Meeting January 2010 
 

 
          Board Meeting January 2010 
 

 
            A collage of both meetings 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
     General Meeting November 2009 
 
 

 
     General Meeting November 2009
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CNC MEETING INFORMATION FOR SATURDAY APRIL 24, 2010 
 

 
Please mark your calendar for Saturday, April 24, 2010 at the CVGS at Concordia University. 
There is no charge for the events at the CVGS.  If you plan to join us for Lunch or Dinner let us 
know and we will send the reservation information.
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CHAPTER OFFICERS 2010-2011 

 
 President:     Vice-President: 
 Ed Wagner (term expires 2011)   Bob Thorn (term expires 2011)  
 1836 NW Couch     (503) 635-6651 
 Portland, OR 97209     bobthorn@hotmail.com  
 (503) 228-0007 - (503) 221-1837    
 
 Secretary:     Treasurer: 
 Mary Burbank (term expires 2011)   Lois Klaus (term expires 2011) 
 9051 SW Hill St     (503) 232-3065 e-mail: lkklaus@earthlink.net 
 Tigard, OR 97223  
 (503) 639-4381 
   
 
    Directors: 
 
    Jene Goldhammer (term expires 2010) 
    (503) 771-5813 e-mail: Gold520@comcast.net 
 
    Dr. Bill Wiest (term expires 2011) 
      
    Zane Miller (term expires 2011) 
    360) 573-5628 
 
    Ken Prickett (term expires 2010) 
    (503) 661-6720) e-mail: kenjoy.com@juno.com 
 
    Molly Ann Rimerman (term expires 2010) 
    (503) 636-1786 e-mail: makrim@aracnet.com 
 
    Steve Schreiber (term expires Dec. 2011) 
    (503) 774-9753 e-mail: steven.schreiber@gmail.com 
 
    Chuck Williams (term expires 2011) 
    (503) 252-0902 e-mail: f26ruth@comcast.net 
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